
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Andrew, 
 

London Assembly (Plenary) Meeting 5 September 2024 – Motions 

 
Thank you for your letter about the motions agreed at the London Assembly (Plenary) meeting on 
5 September 2024. My reply to motion 3.4 is set out below, and I am sorry for the delay. 
 
Motion 3.4 – Hackney Nights Medics Programme 
 
I agree with the London Assembly that the Hackney Nights programme, including the deployment 
of medics at night, is a great example of how local authorities can enable safe, inclusive nightlife. 
My 24 Hour London team has shared information about the Hackney Nights programme with every 
London borough via my Night Time Borough Champions Network and my Night Time Policy 
Forum, and we will continue to champion this excellent initiative. I have also supported the 
Hackney Nights programme with a grant from my Business Friendly Licensing Fund. Hackney has 
developed an early warning system for noise complaints, dramatically reducing the number of 
complaints against venues. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sir Sadiq Khan 
Mayor of London      
 

Andrew Boff AM 
Chair of the London Assembly 
AssemblyChair@london.gov.uk 
 

Our ref: MGLA250924-1674 
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